

DATE:

January 25, 2023

TO:

Honorable Mayor and City Council

FROM:

Laura Rubio-Cornejo, Director of Transportation

RE:

ADOPT A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE PASADENA ZERO

**EMISSION BUS ROLLOUT PLAN** 

On January 24, 2023, the Municipal Services Committee (MSC) considered the Pasadena Zero Emission Bus Rollout Plan (Plan). The Committee recommended approval of the Plan on a 3-1 vote in recognition that the plan meets the transition milestones as established by the California Air Resources Board. In response to comments made at Committee, staff acknowledges that every effort will continue to be made in securing funding in order to accelerate the transition from what is identified in the Plan and the resolution has been amended to reflect this goal.

Meeting of: 01/30/23 Agenda Item No. 4